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	From little acorns, mighty oaks grow.





Attention all Westonites who signed a petition to stay the execution of the Norfield Red Oak--and all those who considered signing it, too!  Please make a note on your calendar of things to do--save the evening of September 28 for a conservation and open space seminar.





This is a seminar intended for members of Town Boards and Commissions who deal with development issues, but since almost every Westonite is a potential member of a Board or Commission, the League invites all members of the public who might just someday play an active role on a land-use related Board to dinner and a night out!   





Be advised that the Town of Weston, its Conservation Commission, the League of Women Voters of Weston and the "Help Our World" (HOW) student environmental club at Weston High School, on Monday, September 28, 1998 from 7:30pm to 9:30pm (come at 7pm for a light dinner) at the Weston Library will be offering this first of three lectures about practical "how-to" planning advice for preserving our open space and water resources.





Is it time for a new "charter" for the Boards and Commissions in Weston who regulate development in Town?  Does the outpouring of sentiment in favor of sparing the Norfield Red Oak amount to too little, too late?  The League of Women Voters believes that "Democracy Is Not A Spectator Sport" and so this campaign to save the Norfield Red Oak is the clarion call to all Westonites to pay attention to not just the "big picture" but to the detail that forms the background to development.  Is it time for a new Town Plan, and subsequent changes to zoning and/or subdivision regulations or inland wetlands regulations to implement that new plan?


 


"You can't see the forest for the trees" is an expression that generally means losing sight of the bigger picture by becoming ensnared in details.  In the case of the Norfield Oak Tree, there is no "forest" to confuse the issue.  Perhaps it was reading of Selectman Hal Shupack standing up for the oak (see the LWV of Weston's taping of the Tree Warden's Public Hearing on Channel 70 public access; a copy is at the Library), or perhaps it was reading First Selectman George Guidera's remarks to another newspaper about sparing all or most of the tree, that Saturday alone inspired 457 individuals to sign a petition basically asking for a stay of its execution.





There is no forest to obscure their vision.  Westonites who care so deeply about one tree's fate will reinvigorate an ethic for sensitive development here that will inspire the Planning and Zoning Commission to take the lead in preserving the special natural characteristics of all land remaining.  And the lesson to be learned from the saga of the Oak Tree is that the people of Weston still care about "keeping Weston 'country'"--as the third member of our Board of Selectmen, Christopher Barreca, has said.





From little acorns mighty 
